

Date: 10/13/2025

To: Mayor, Council

City Administrator Dylan Mulfinger

**From**: Park Superintendent – Joshua Johnson

**Subject**: Wings Park Ball Diamond Improvements

The city was awarded grant from the northeast Iowa charitable foundation to make improvements to the city's baseball and softball diamonds. Working with Cody Oakes with the youth sports foundation, the city wrote a proposal for funds to hire a company to laser grade the infields, remove sod to make infields larger and reset plate anchors. With this project the contractor will add infield mix and address drainage runoff on all three diamonds at Wings Park. We are recommending utilizing the low bid from Diamond Doctors of Iowa, LLC in the amount of \$10,625 to complete work to all three Wings Park diamond infields.

JOSHUA JOHNSON MA OELWEIN PARK SUPERINTENDENT